

WEEKLY REPORT

week of sept. 11, 2017

Upcoming

 Bring your appetite and dancing shoes to Raymore Parks & Recreation's Trucktoberfest!

Enjoy live music and culinary delights from multiple food trucks at T.B. Hanna Station on Friday, Oct. 6 from 6-9 p.m. Learn more online.

Administration

- IT Manager Jim Mayberry conducted interviews for the vacant network technician position.
- Human Resources Manager Shawn
 Aulgur attended a Society of Human Resources Managers meeting at the Overland Park Convention Center.



- City Clerk Jeanie Woerner was elected to serve as an appointed member on the Missouri Municipal League Board of Directors by the Missouri City Clerks and Finance Officers Association.
- City Clerk Jeanie Woerner and Deputy City Clerk attended the Missouri Municipal League annual conference held in Osage Beach.

Community Development

- Associate Planner David Gress participated in the Kansas City Regional Safe Routes to School Summit held in Kansas City, Kansas.
- A Certificate of Occupancy was issued for Firehouse Subs to open in the Raymore Marketplace.
- Associate Planner David Gress worked with representatives from the Mid-America Regional Council in placing pedestrian counters at various locations throughout the City. The counters will provide data on number of pedestrians utilizing the City trail and sidewalk system as part of the application to be recognized as a Walk Friendly Community.
- The Planning & Zoning Commission will meet Sept. 19 to consider the replat of <u>Prairie View of The Good Ranch</u> and hold a public hearing on the 2018-2022 Capital Improvement Program.



Parks & Recreation

- Administrative Staff held two mandatory pre-bid meetings for the Memorial Park Improvement projects. The improvements will include a new exercise loop trail in the park, ADA spectator pads on fields 1 and 2 and extend the west parking lot for additional parking at the new Raymore Arboretum.
- Recreation Superintendent John McLain attended the Missouri Parks and Recreation Association Northwest Region quarterly meeting.
- Administrative staff held interviews for the Park Maintenance I position.
- Parks and Recreation Director Nathan Musteen attended a Walk Friendly Team meeting to prepare the application to be recognized as a Walk Friendly Community. As part of the application process, pedestrian counters were placed at various locations throughout the City including some of trails within the park system.
- Recreation staff posted the game schedules for the fall youth volleyball league.
- Recreation Superintendent John McLain and Parks Superintendent met with coordinators for the Santa Softball Tournament held in November. The tournament raises money for the Salvation Army to provide Christmas presents for those in need. This will be the first year that Raymore Parks & Recreation and the Santa Softball Tournament partner for this great event.

Police

- The Crimestoppers Board meeting and luncheon was hosted by the Raymore Police Department in the Council Chambers.
- Capt. Jim Wilson attended a "Community Suicide Awareness" presentation sponsored by the Cass County Sheriff's Office at Centerview.
- The fall session of the Citizen's Police Academy began this week in the Council Chambers and will be conducted every Wednesday for 8 weeks.
- Lt. Steve Donahoe and Capt. Jim Wilson participated in the Information Technology oral board interviews for the Network Technician vacancy.
- Testing and interviews for police officer candidates was conducted throughout the week.
- Capt. Jim Wilson and Chief Jan Zimmerman participated in the Cass County Sheriff and Chief's meeting at the Belton Regional Hospital.
- Chief Jan Zimmerman participated in the Ray Pec School Security Task Force meeting at the Administration Building in Peculiar.
- Capt. Jim Wilson conducted Cass County Youth Court in the Council Chambers.
- Capt. Jim Wilson attended a "Walk Friendly" meeting with Community Development Planner David Gress and other City staff.

Public Works

- Director Mike Krass was invited to the County of Kitsap, Washington, to participate in an evaluation of their best management practices as part of the American Public Works Association's re-accreditation process.
- Work continues on the FY 2017 Street Preservation Program. The contractor will be removing the asphalt surface on Lucy Webb Road on Saturday Sept.
 Please use caution if you travel through this area.
- Operations staff continued work on the meter replacement program and concrete repairs in the Brookside area.